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THE COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

MARY MASTROPAOLO, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND

INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

Council Member Wendell Foster, Chairman

May 2, 2001

INT. NO. 869:
By: Council Members Harrison and  Marshall; also Council Members Dear,  Koslowitz, Leffler, McCaffrey, O’Donovan and Abel

TITLE:
In relation to a street name, Officer Gabriel Vitale and Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo, Jr. Place, Borough of Queens.

INTENT:
This legislation would add, through the posting of an additional sign, the name “Officer Gabriel Vitale and Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo, Jr. Place” on Union Street  between 37th Avenue and 38th Avenue.

COMMENT:

The following material describing the circumstances under which Officer Gabriel Vitale and Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo, Jr. were killed in the line of duty was provided by Deputy Inspector James R. Waters, Commanding Officer of the 109th Precinct of the New York City Police Department.

On December 24, 1980, Police Officer Gabriel Vitale and his partner, Police Officer James Smith, received an assignment to respond to a burglar alarm at a florist.  At the corner of 149th Street and 35th Avenue, they observed two suspicious men.  When they tried to question the men, each one fled in a separate direction.  Police Officer Vitale chased and caught one individual at gun point.  Concerned about his partner’s safety, Police Officer Vitale holstered his weapon to call for assistance on his radio.  As he holstered his weapon, the male suspect pulled out a .45 caliber handgun, firing several shots and hitting Police Officer Vitale twice.  Police Officer Vitale was rushed to a hospital where he underwent several hours of surgery.  With his family as his bedside, Police Officer Gabriel Vitale died of his wounds.

On December 16, 1981, Mr. Joseph Mehran, the father-in-law of Police Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo, Jr., was followed to his home by three males who announced a robbery.  Police Officer Abruzzo, who was inside the home, was alerted to the robbery attempt by the shouts of Mr. Mehran.  Coming to the aid of his father-in-law, Police Officer Abruzzo exited the home and announced that he was a Police Officer.  The suspects thereupon opened fire and shot Police Officer Abruzzo in the chest.  He was rushed to a hospital where he died as a result of his wounds.

Both Police Officer Vitale and Police Officer Abruzzo were assigned to the 109th Police Precinct at the time each  died in the line of duty.  The street proposed to be named through enactment of this legislation is adjacent to that Precinct.  

Queens Community Board No. 7 supports  this proposed street name designation. 

TECHNICAL CORRECTION:


On line four of Int. No. 869, the reference to Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo should be corrected to read Officer Anthony J. Abruzzo, Jr.
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